
Inspiring Changemakers:

On Wednesday, the children enjoyed a wonderful Christmas 
dinner prepared by Phoebe. The children wore homemade 
Christmas hats and had excellent manners when handed 
their lunches. Special thanks go to the volunteers and staff 
for their incredible teamwork and dedication, ensuring the 
event was a success. 
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Thank you to all of the families who joined us at the Christmas Fayre 
and made it such a joyful event. A big thanks to the FOSH team for 
generously funding and organising many events this term, including the 
Welcome Back BBQ, school disco, Santa Fun Run, and for providing the 
oranges for our Christingle service in the church. We’ve also           got 
the panto to look forward to in January!

 Key learning this week:

There have been many Christmas-related activities taking place all around the 
school this week. We had our special annual Christingle service at St Helen’s 
Church on Thursday. It was wonderful to see the pure joy on the children’s faces 
when lighting their candles. They were really sensible and careful, whilst walking 
to the church, making sure they held onto their oranges tightly!

What’s new? 

The festive season is upon us. Christmas is such a special time 
of year, the opportunity to spend time with our families and taking 
time to reflect on and appreciate all that we are thankful for. We’d 
like to take this opportunity to wish all our families a wonderful 
Christmas break.
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Community updates:

A huge thank you also goes to 
Phoebe for the extra hours she 
put in and the commitment she 
demonstrated in cooking a 
delicious meal for everyone to 
enjoy!


